
7/17/2018 Ignites - 'Smart' Shops Nip Stars' Bad Behavior in the BudPrint Issue

http://ignites.com/pc/2020213/237323 1/2

Print | Close Window

People Feature

'Smart' Shops Nip Stars' Bad Behavior in the Bud
By Jill Gregorie July 2, 2018

Shops that don’t act fast when “star managers” or top executives engage in toxic behavior at work, online or at
home risk reputational damage, loss of investor confidence and staff turnover, lawyers and a consultant say.

Earlier this month, reports surfaced that Bill Gross’s ex-wife, Sue Gross, obtained a restraining order against the
billionaire “bond king” after she claimed he had hired a security firm to tail her daily, as reported. Sue Gross
also alleged that her former husband sullied their family home with noxious sprays and dead fish, caused water
damage and defiled art featuring cats.

While it can be tricky to bring staffers’ home or private lives into account when discussing work performance,
“the smart ones do,” says Andrew Challenger, vice president of Challenger, Gray & Christmas.

When star managers begin generating bad press through their actions outside of work, “you can only imagine
that it will give investors a lack of confidence in the superstar running that investment team,” he says.

As soon as companies spot such a problem, they need to “rein that in,” says Joel Greenwald, managing partner at
the New York-based employment law firm Greenwald Doherty.

To do so, firms should form a committee tasked with developing a set of corporate values that are important to
the firm, Greenwald says.

“Companies need to create a structure in which they give employees feedback as to the nature of their behavior
and use a set of values as a measuring stick,” he says.

The advent of social media has put the question of outside behavior front and center more now than even a
decade ago, as the medium has completely obscured the boundaries between work and home life, says Jon
Hyman, a partner at Meyers, Roman, Friedberg & Lewis who specializes in management-side labor and
employment law.

“We should no longer expect that our internet presences are personal or private. We should expect a natural
blending between the personas,” he says.

Even though financial firms have a tendency to give star managers “a little bit of a longer leash,” employers
need to act immediately when anybody posts material that could be deemed offensive. That is especially
important if such communications reference federally protected classes such as race, color, religion, age or
physical ability, Hyman says.

Even if the social media posts don’t “rise to the level of illegal activity,” that manager’s subordinates can make a
harassment claim if they think that the firm fails to hold the individual accountable for the shared content, he
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says.

In egregious cases, Hyman says, “my advice almost universally is, you certainly have the right to fire this person
if that’s what you want to do.” Firms that draw a hard line on questionable outside actions and behavior send the
signal: “This isn’t who we are, this isn’t who we want the public to think we are and this isn’t the kind of person
we want on our payroll,” he says.

It’s also critical for firms to try to “regulate workplace behavior,” especially among the company’s more
celebrated staffers, who are often “the good salespeople and the money earners,” says Greenwald, the
employment litigation lawyer.

“I often find that the most toxic employees are high performers. They feel they can get away with whatever they
want, because they’re so important to the business,” he says.

Many shops are beginning to learn that the “personality of the overconfident narcissist who is also a good
rainmaker” is not worth the trade-off in turnover costs, Challenger Gray & Christmas’s Challenger says.

Some industry companies try to weed out jerks before they can rise to “star manager” status.

PGIM Investments, for its part, evaluates employees on a “9 Box” matrix, consisting of a three-by-three grid that
takes into account traits that the company considers “non-negotiable” for advancement, as reported. One
characteristic is a strong moral compass.

St. Louis, Mo.-based Edward Jones also focuses on “what’s right, not who’s right,” and takes into account how
employees treat their colleagues when achieving goals through performance reviews.

Regardless of how a firm chooses to evaluate staffers, they should set a baseline standard of respect and
courtesy, Greenwald says.

“People have to perform the essential functions of their jobs, and part of their essential functions has to be acting
in a manner that’s civilized to one another,” he says.
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